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December 13, 2019 

The Honorable Ronald D. Kouchi, 
President and Members of the Senate 

Thirtieth State Legislature 
Honolulu, Hawai'i 96813 

The Honorable Scott Saiki, Speaker 
and Members of the House of Representatives 

Thirtieth State Legislature 
Honolulu, Hawai'i 96813 

Dear President Kouchi, Speaker Saiki, and Members of the Legislature: 

For your information and consideration, the University of Hawai'i is transmitting a copy of the 
Summary Report on Transfer of Operating Funds (Act 5, Session Laws of Hawai'i 2019 (Section 
23)) as requested by the Legislature. 

In accordance with Section 93-16, Hawai'i Revised Statutes, this report may be viewed 
electronically at: http://www.hawaii.edu/offices/government-relations/2019-legislative-reports/. 

Should you have any questions about this report, please do not hesitate to contact Stephanie 
Kim at 956-4250, or via e-mail at scskim@hawaii.edu. 
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REPORT TO THE 2020 LEGISLATURE 

Summary Report on Transfer of Operating Funds 

Act 5, SLH 2019 (Section 23) 

December 2019 



Section 23, Act 5, SLH 2019 Annual Report – Fund Transfers 
University of Hawai‘i  

Date of 
Transfer 

Amount of 
Transfer 

Funds 
Transfer 

From 

Funds 
Transfer To 

Impact to Program ID  
Funds Transferred From 

Public Purpose Served  
by Transfer of Resources 

 
08/21/2019 $568,524 UOH100 UOH900 

 
None The transfer of these funds and associated 

positions are part of the Board approved 
reorganization of University Human Resources 
from Mānoa’s Office of the Vice Chancellor for 
Administration, Finance and Operations to the 
System Office of the Vice President for 
Administration.  Although functions are now 
centralized under the System Office of Human 
Resources, the positions associated with this 
transfer will continue to operate and serve the 
Mānoa community. 

 




